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	Meeting Title:
	Neighbourhood Plan Working Group

	Date:
	1st February 2018

	Venue:
	Village Hall, Holwell

	Attendees:
	Sally-Anne Holt (Chair Holwell Neighbourhood Plan Working Group)
Steve Atchison
Patrick Constable
Jo Edmondson  
Colin Evans
Libby Wilton
Bruce Duncan (Chair Holwell Parish Council)
	SAH

SA
PC
JE
CE
LW
BD

	
	

	Agenda:

	1.    Apologies for absence
2.    Opening remarks        
3.    Acceptance of notes from previous meeting
4.    Actions arising from previous meetings
5.    Review of Flooding report
6.	Review of green Spaces report
7.    Review of Aspects of AECOM report
8.	Date of next meeting 
9.	AOB

	
	



	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Lord Aldenham (LA), Rodney Antell (RA), Phil Curtis (PC), Di Gibbs (DG), Dave Hollex (DH), Roger Kellow (RK), Peter Mcfarlane (PM), Neil Peirson (NP) and Jo Witherden (JW) were unable to attend. 
	


	2.
	Opening Remarks
	

	
	SAH explained that the aim of this meeting is to review the short reports on: 
· Flooding
· Green Spaces 
· Aspects of the AECOM report.
	


	3.
	Notes Of Previous Meetings
	

	
	Because of technical problems related to power cuts in Holwell today, it was not possible for members of the Working Group to review the notes for Meeting 36.  Therefore, it was agreed that we would leave the review of these until the next meeting.
	

	4.
	Actions Arising from Previous Meetings
	

	


	Meeting 36
Action 36-1:  Not completed yet.
Action 36-2:  Not completed yet.
Action 36-3:  See Section 9
	

	5.
	Review of Flooding Report
	

	
	SAH said that she had discussed this with JW who had said that if there is something that is not already covered on the maps, which we want to add, we should consider this and produce an appropriate policy.  But things that are already there should be treated as given.
BD said that, when considering flooding, it is hard to include surface water (rather than overflowing watercourses) because of their transient nature.
LW observed that the comments concerning ditches and culverts were similar to those given by RA.
CE pointed out that there were no places that flooded to the extent that ingress and egress were prevented.  JE added that flooding at Cornford Bridge could make the road impassable to many light vehicles, though there would probably be alternative routes available.  It was also noted that only half of the bridge is in the parish of Holwell.
It was agreed that no additional flooding sites could be identified.
	


















	6.
	Review of Green Spaces Report
	

	
	LW asked what was meant by “neutral grassland”.  PC explained that this was where the soil was neither acidic nor alkaline, and was therefore neutral.
JW’s maps and the key were discussed.
BD asked about paragraph 4, which referred to areas that are not on the map.  It was agreed that they should be included, and that a policy would be required together with mapping of the areas.
The question of whether orchids, that may have suffered as a result of recent ditch work, would recover was discussed.  PC thought that, as tubers, they would do so.  CE suggested that rotovation might help, though this would need to be shallow.
SAH raised the question of whether the churchyard was included in the listing for the church.  She said she will check.
The subject of bluebells was raised.  PC said that most woods in this area, if sufficiently old, will have bluebells.
The issue of a significant tree near Hill Street Farm was discussed.  SAH said that she would ask Robert Hole about it.
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	7.
	Review of aspects of AECOM Report
	

	
	BD said that a lot of the items listed on the second page are probably already covered in the AECOM report.  So, we should identify those that are not already included.  SAH agreed and thought that we should create a list of all those not already covered and discuss these with respect to policy.
BD said that this should exclude the village hall.  SAH agreed, as this is covered under community assets.
SAH said that Locality, through whom the AECOM report had been funded, were interested in knowing of any errors or problems that we have with the AECOM report.  This is not so that the AECOM report can be changed – it cannot now be altered – but because a report is being produced through Locality that addresses building styles, and they do not want to replicate any mistakes that we can identify.  Members of the Working Group were asked to read the AECOM report again and let SAH know about any problems that there are.
BD and SAH pointed out that the issues raised in the last two pages of the review report address aspects that cannot be influenced by the Neighbourhood Plan.
LW asked whether we can influence highway policy.  BD answered that this tended to be driven by safety considerations, and that we can’t really influence these.
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	8.
	Dates of Next Meeting (DONM)
	

	
	Date agreed as Thursday 1st March 2018, in the Village Hall, starting at 7:30pm.
	

	9.
	Any Other Business (AOB)
	

	
	The newsletter was discussed.  LW said that she had not yet been able to finalize this, but hoped to send it out tonight.  SAH said that the aim is to deliver it next week.
SAH said that the production of the building styles report was running late and would hold up production of the Neighbourhood Plan.  She will look into this.
A draft letter has been produced, that is to be sent to those with sites that have not been successful.  For sites that have been successful, we had been considering meeting the preferred site owners, but JW has advised that this has not been done elsewhere, with other Neighbourhood Plans.  So, the aim now is to produce a policy for each one, and produce a template for these site owners to complete.
SAH pointed out that we haven’t looked at sites from the point of view of uses other than housing.  Therefore, she will check the site forms to identify those with alternative uses.
Our grant money has now run out.  It is possible that we could receive more after April, but this would be rather late and we could find it difficult to spend it.  However, SAH said that she had received prompts from the grant providers to reapply, so she has asked for £1,000 to cover printing, hall hire and refreshments.
The question of verges, and particularly that outside the village hall where vehicles park, was addressed.  BD said that these are no longer the council’s responsibility. 
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